


Chairman: Cllr S P Waters                                                         
Clerk: Mr G Bould

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday, 9th November

2016 at Stoke-upon-Tern Village Hall starting at 7.30 pm.
Present: 
Chairman: Cllr P Waters
Councillors: Cllr K Newby, Cllr Mrs S Bartram, Cllr R Wright, Cllr Mrs W Eley and Cllr D Moore 
Clerk: Mr G Bould.


Shropshire Council: Shropshire Councillor Mrs K Calder and Nicola Fisher

RAF Shawbury: Cpl Jamie Lamb.

91.16. Welcome and Public Session.
Cllr P Waters formally opened the public session and welcomed the three local Parishioners in attendance along with the RAF representative Cpl Jamie Lamb and Cllr Wendy Eley to her first meeting since being co-opted. The Corporal updated the Parish Council on projects and members thanked him for resolving the cutting of the hedge in Warrant Road. One local Parishioner enquired about any progress on the planning application at Heathcote, the application had not been determined by Shropshire to date. A second Parishioner enquired about the status of the planning application at the Travellers site in Warrant Road, again the application had not been determined by Shropshire to date. The Chairman thanked those present for rasing their concerns and the Corporal for the update, the session was then closed.
92.16. Apologies for absence.
Cllr Mrs L Dams (work) Cllr Mrs S Birchall (personal reasons) Cllr P Farmer (illness) and Cllr P Butters (illness)

93.16. Disclosures of Personal and Prejudicial Interest.
None declared.
94.16. To approve the minutes of the meetings, 3rd August 2016.

Cllr K Newby proposed and Cllr R Wright seconded that the minutes of the 21st September 2016 were a true and accurate record of the meeting.  The minutes were unanimously agreed and signed by the Chairman 
95.16. Matters arising from the minutes.
1. BT consultation on phone boxes within the Parish.
After due debate Cllr Mrs W Eley moved and Cllr Mrs S Bartram seconded that all five phone boxes within the Parish are a vital rural asset and that Shropshire Council be requested to exercise their veto against removal and for retention, the resolution was agreed unanimously.

2. Registering the land at Wistanswick.
The ‘old tip’ at Wistanswick could be registered the forms are available on the web site, no agreement has been reached as to who will undertake the action required to register the land. Cllr R Wright to contact Severn Trent about clearing the Japanese’s knot weed.
3. Severn Trent drains blocked.
Cllr D Moore agreed to pursue directly.
4. Financial implications in planning applications.
Cllr K Newby to raise directly with Shropshire Council highlighting recent planning applications at Ollerton and Stoke Heath.

96.16. Task force update Clive Barracks, Tern Hill.

The Chairman and Clerk updated the Parish Council on recent activity with the task force; members had received comments about the desire for high value living accommodation onto the site. The Parish Council agreed that the comments be forwarded to the lead officers at Shropshire Council. The deadline for the Newsletter is fast approaching the Clerk to contact Rt Hon Owen Patterson MP about the article promised on the taskforce update.
97.16. Neighbourhood Plan update
Members heard from representatives of the working group about the progress being made with the Neighbourhood Plan. Another ‘push’ was required to reach the housing survey target of 100 surveys this would be undertaken through a reminder within the newsletter and some door knocking in targeted areas if required. Some early indications showed interest in low cost housing (6%) and self build (1.5%) of respondents so far. An updated statement is still required in terms of Gypsies & Travellers within the document and members confirmed the recommendation for an additional session with the consultants at £500.
98.16. Cemetery developments

Members agreed that cemetery site needed to move into the next part of its development stage; work needed to be undertaken in terms of policies and procedures. The Parish Council therefore agreed that Market Drayton Town Council be approached to enquire about franchising the cemetery provision and enquiries be made of other Cemetery Authorities along the same lines.   Work should also be completed on the gates before Christmas 2016.
99.16. Highway Maintenance
Member raised the following highway maintenance issues:
· 30 mph signs (opposite Brook Cottage) at Wistanswick had been taken out whilst the hedge was being cut by a local farmer, members agreed the issue should be reported to Highways with a view to reclaiming the costs of reinstatement

· Discussion then ensued around the public notice boards around the Parish in various locations. The Parish Council agreed the following responsibilities, Kev & Di’s at Rosehill Road  Cllr P Waters, Dutton Close & Warrant Road, Cllr Mrs W Eley, the School, Cllr Mrs S Bartram, Wistanswick bus shelter, the Institute and Langley Dale, Cllr R Wright, Ollerton, Cllr Mrs L Dams and Eaton upon Tern, Cllr K Newby. The Clerk to secure a price for a notice board for the bus shelter at Riverside Drive.
100.16. Financial Matters: 
1. Payments & Income: 
The Bank reconciliation and payments for approvals (set out below) were tabled, agreed, signed and are held on the minute book file.
	Cheque no.
	Item and payment
	Amount.

	100478
	Mazars LLP (external audit)
	£   240.00

	100479
	Graham Bould(clerks expenses)
	£   137.50

	100480
	Highline Electrical Ltd (street light repairs)
	£   684.30

	100481
	Diane Malley (payroll services)
	£   129.80

	100482
	Wistanswick Community Champions (pilot service level agreement)
	£1,500.00

	100483
	Pete Waters (poppy appeal)
	£     17.00


101.16. Planning Issues:  
1. 16/04145/LBC: Petsey Farm, Hodnet, no objections.
2. 16/04031/FUL: 1, Heathcote, Stoke Heath: amended plans, no objections
3. 16/00328/FUL: Ollerton Lodge free range egg laying units, alleged breach of planning condition 7, passing places and approved construction. Action agreed by the Parish Council to report the alleged breach.
102.16. Correspondence. 
None.

103.16. Parish Matters and Actions.
1. Cllr P Waters: Abbro Farm on the A41 potential breach of planning will report back
2. Cllr D Moore: to attend Remembrance Service on behalf of the Parish Council to lay the wreath.

3. Cllr R Wright: Wistanswick Community Champions first event 11/12/16, defibulater fund raiser 6.30pm at the Institute 26/11/16.

4. Cllr Mrs W Eley: meeting with Shropshire Councillor Mrs K Calder reference A.R.Richards.
5. Cllr Mrs S Bartram: request for the Housing Survey to be placed on the web site, celebrations at Prees 2/12/16 reference North Shropshire Wheelers Community Transport scheme running across the Parish, Newsletter ready shortly, request for ‘speedy’ pickups for delivery rounds, footpath Ollerton to Peplow, Hodnet Parish Council to support the investigation.
6. Cllr P Butters (emailed through): up date on the old camp development at Warrant Road, update on the Travellers planning application on Warrant Road.
7. Nicola Fisher: number of agricultural firers, an arsonist in the area emergency services asking for community vigilance in reporting, if drug problems continue at the Prison ring the Police, will help facilitate an application to HLF for the restoration to the Pound at Ollerton.
Meeting closed at 9.25p.m. Date of next meeting: Wednesday 14th December 2016. 
Signed:

Chairman 
14th December 2016.
Clerk: Mr. Graham Bould, 18, Mendip Close Little Dawley, Telford, Shropshire. TF4 3JG. 

Phone: 01952 594758. E-mail: stokeparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk,  
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